

25th February 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you are safe and well.

This week I have been working with the Local Authority to find temporary accommodation for Old Church.

We are looking at all possibilities, space in other schools, temporary classrooms on our site or on another school's site. I am hoping we will have something arranged very soon.

Unfortunately, as it stands, we will not be able to return next week. I understand that making alternative arrangements is difficult and I apologise for any inconvenience caused. I would like to assure you that we are doing all that we can to get the children back to school as soon as possible. This has been the most difficult school year I have ever known.

Next week we will continue with our daily online sessions via Zoom. Ben Jonson School has very kindly agreed to print out the paper packs for the children. As soon as they are ready they will be left at school for you to collect. We will send a text message to let you know when they will be available for collection.

We are all hoping that we can be back to normal very soon.

Once again, thank you for all your messages of support.

Best wishes

Sarah